
 
 

To: Governing Body 
From: John Sullivan, Director of Public Works 
Date: January 9, 2024 
Re: Monthly Status Report 

 
 

o W. 47th Street Project: We still need to install the clamshells at the bases 
of the poles once received from Sternberg.  We have one streetlight fixture 
that has 4 of the 6 LED arrays not working.  We have received the parts 
for this repair. The remaining parts of the project are complete. KDOT is 
working on the final accounting for the project. 

 
o 2023 F-550 and Equipment: We have received the truck cab and 

chassis.  We are in line for the bed and plow to be installed.  I don’t have a 
firm date yet for the installations. 

 
o CCLIP funding: Our project has been funded.  This includes work on the 

replacement of the concrete intersection at W. 47th Street and Rainbow.  We will not 
have any City funds in this project.  Project will be in 2026. I had to be certified to 
administer the project through KDOT.  I have taken the test and received the 
certification. 

 
o Storm Debris Removal:    We have begun the reimbursement process.  More to 

come as we work through the process. 
 
o Electrical Service at the Fountain, 47th & Mission:     This project is complete. 

 
o Stone wall damage:     We had a vehicle accident at W. 51st Terrace and Belinder 

Avenue that resulted in damage to the stone wall on the corner.  We have been 
reimbursed for the expense from the insurance company.  When the weather is 
more favorable we will have the repairs completed. 

 
o Stone wall damage and light pole damage:     The replacement medallion is to be 

delivered tomorrow. 
 
o Bicycle Repair Station:     The concrete pad has been poured. We will install the 

equipment when the weather allows. 
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